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Fontana Unified’s Kaiser High School to Rename Softball 
Field to Honor Coach 

 
FONTANA, CA – Henry J. Kaiser High School’s softball field will be renamed the John “Spotty” Stevens 
Memorial Field, honoring the longtime athletic coach, security officer and locker room attendant who 
mentored Fontana student-athletes, teachers, and administrators for more than 30 years. 
 
The Fontana Unified Board of Education approved the renaming of the field during its Sept. 8 meeting.  
 
“This is a wonderful moment for my family, to know that our father’s legacy will continue to inspire new 
generations of student-athletes,” said Kris Stevens, who serves as Fontana Unified’s Safety Coordinator. 
“My dad was completely unselfish. He would give you the clothes off his back if you needed them. Even 
though he had his own kids you would have thought he had thousands of kids. I am so proud of him.” 
 
Stevens was born and raised in Fontana, where he lived his entire life until just before he died in 
February 2020. As a young boy he was nicknamed “Spotty” because of his many freckles. Stevens 
worked at the Kaiser steel mill, served in Vietnam, and raised a family before being hired full-time at 
Fontana High School in 1990. Stevens remained at FOHI until moving to Kaiser High School when it 
opened in 1999. 

 
At FOHI, Stevens worked closely with legendary football coach Dick Bruich, who also served as the 
school’s varsity softball coach. Stevens spent several years coaching the freshman, sophomore, and 
junior varsity softball squads, preparing them to advance to the varsity team. 
 
Stevens followed Bruich to Kaiser High School in 1999, working as an assistant football coach and 
beginning his career as Kaiser’s varsity softball coach. In 2011, the Kaiser Cat team made it all the way to 
the CIF final. With the majority of players returning in 2012, Stevens guided the team to the District’s 
first-ever CIF championship title, capping the run with a thrilling 1-0 win over Garden Grove High School. 
 
“The CIF championship was amazing. It was a great accomplishment for the city of Fontana. There was a 
lot of love and support there,” Kris Stevens said. “My dad knew how to talk to people, from the students 
to the administrators. He worked constantly to make sure his players had everything they needed, and 
he coached the team all the way up until the day he passed away.” 

 
Fontana Unified Director of Secondary Education Terry Abernathy spent 12 years as Kaiser High School’s 
principal. He credits Stevens with being the heart and soul of the campus, going to great lengths to 
ensure his student-athletes were rewarded for their experiences, insisting that his players raise funds to 
buy their uniforms so that they could keep them once the season had ended. 

 



 

OUR MISSION: The mission of the Fontana Unified School District is to graduate all students prepared to succeed in a changing 
world. Fontana Unified School District celebrates learning through the development of the whole child. Our commitment to 

excellence provides quality education, in depth, for all students. 

“Spotty personified what it means to be a Kaiser Cat. He helped me understand that and I was at Kaiser 
for 12 years,” Abernathy said. “Spotty taught me to be a principal, to be a better person and to be a 
better leader. He led by example. He worked every single sporting event. Spotty was there for everyone. 
The Kaiser field is his. It will forever be the John Stevens Memorial Softball Field.” 
 
Abernathy led the petition drive to rename the softball field in Stevens’ honor. Needing 75 signatures 
from the Fontana community, the petition committee received well over 2,000 signatures. 
 
“This is a well-deserved honor for John Stevens, who devoted his life to the betterment of the Fontana 
community by inspiring his student-athletes to achieve their best, to have great character, and to value 
their experiences,” Superintendent Randal S. Bassett said. “He is missed dearly and will always be an 
integral part of the Fontana Unified family.” 
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FUSD_STEVENS: Kaiser High School’s softball field will be renamed the John “Spotty” Stevens Memorial 
Field, honoring the legacy of the longtime athletic coach, security officer and locker room attendant. 
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